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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and Office & Professional Employees International Union, Local 8 representing employees in the department of assessments; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve a new three-year collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with the OPEIU, Local 8 working in the Assessor’s Office. The CBA runs from January 1, 2009 through December 31, 2011. The bargaining unit has approximately 50 employees.
The Bargaining Unit at a Glance 

As noted in the transmittal letter, these employees provide “a variety of administrative and fiscal support duties in the department.  They provide an essential service to the county by maintaining accurate, current records of parcel numbers and descriptions of property characteristics; and by assisting other staff and the public in obtaining information in those records.  The specialized assignments within that overall responsibility include data entry, sales verifications, public information, support for property value appeals to the Board of Equalization, and accounting support.”  
The current agreement will expire on December 31, 2008.
Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed CBA appears consistent with adopted labor policies.

Performance Evaluations 
Bargaining unit employees receive annual performance evaluations.  
Binding Arbitration
The unit is not eligible.

New CBA Provisions 

There are no new provisions in the proposed agreement other than a COLA wage increase.
Ongoing Contract Provisions 

Cost of Living Adjustments (COLA) – For 2009, 2010 and 2011, the contract provides for the standard COLA of 90 percent of the CPI-W, September to September.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent maximum wage increase.
Fiscal Note – The cost to implement the CBA for 2009 is estimated at $137,418.  Costs for 2010 and 2011 are estimated at approximately $103,328 and $90,835 respectively.  
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ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0483
2. Fiscal Note

3. Transmittal letter, dated September 2, 2008
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